
 
 

 
 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Construction Includes: 

Street Reconstruction & Lighting 
Sanitary Sewer Main & Services 
Water Main & Services 
Storm Sewer 

Construction Schedule: 
Start Phase 1:  
May 9, 2022 

Following times subject to change 
Start Phase 2: 
July 11, 2022 

Re-Open Phase 1: 
Sept 2, 2022  

Re-Open Phase 2: 
Late October 2022 (estimated) 
 

              
          

    
 
Rushford City Engineer 
Derek Olinger, P.E. 
Rushford City Engineer 
Cell: (507) 525-2685 
E-mail: derek.olinger@bolton-menk.com 

MnDOT 
Mark Anderson, P.E. 
MnDOT District 6, Resident Engineer 
Phone: (507) 429-6302 
Email: mark.w.anderson@state.mn.us   

Dunn Blacktop (General Contractor) 
Jayme LaPlante 
Phone: (507) 252-3466 
Email: jayme.laplante@rochsg.com  

Trunk Highway 30 Reconstruction Project 
Construction Newsletter Newsletter No. 11 – Sept 19, 2022 

Hwy 30 Construction Update 
Now that the Phase 1/Downtown portion of the project is open to traffic, 
please be advised that some minor work still remains. Crews will be on site 
intermittently to complete the remainder of turf and sidewalk restoration. 

On the west end of the project, underground crews expect to finish utilities 
and storm sewer around the end of September or beginning of October. By 
this time, normal water and sewer service should be restored.  As this 
underground work is completed, other crews will be following to install gravel 
base for the new road. In October, concrete and paving crews will be in the 
area to finish the remainder of streets and sidewalks. 

West End Access & Parking 
Please continue to access Southview Terrace and the west end of the project 
from Hwy 30, west of town for the next few weeks. A few short term closures 
of the Southview intersection still remain. 

Bluffview Rd, south of the project is a public street and is available for 
parking. When parking here, please use the north or west sides of the road so 
no camping spaces are blocked. Please contact us with any special 
accommodation requests.  

Some residents have been asking about parking/access through private 
properties. Please coordinate directly with your neighbors if you have any 
questions related to these permissions.  

Garbage Pick-up 
We have received several complaints about forgotten garbage/recycling pick-
up in the past week. In order to make this process easier, please set out your 
bins out by Monday morning and allow till Tuesday evening for bins to be 
returned. If you are missing a bin, please contact Grayson at the number 
below.  

Contacts 
If there are any questions, please contact our on-site representative Grayson 
Gavin at 507-721-9087 or Grayson.gavin@bolton-menk.com. As questions 
arise during construction, he will be able to provide you with a timely response.  
 

Project Website 
Additional information about the project can be found on the project websites: 

 https://www.bolton-menk.com/client-sites/rushfordth30/   
 https://www.dot.state.mn.us/d6/projects/hwy30-rushford/index.html 

 



 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 


